
 

 

 

AIM HIGH,  

SHINE BRIGHT! 

 

Carr Junior School 
W / C  1 3 T H  D E C E M B E R  2 0 2 1  

W E E K L Y   N E W S L E T T E R  

Hello! 

From all of us here at Carr Junior, we would like to wish all of our Carr Stars and their wonderful families a very Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year! We were so proud of the children doing their best and delivering superb performances 
earlier this week. We hope you have enjoyed watching the shows at home too. It has been a really tough Autumn term due 
to the children having to do lots of catching up on lost learning, getting back into all of the normal routines and dealing 
with so much illness at the same time. We recognise how hard the children have worked this term and we hope that they 
can take the holidays to switch off, play and recharge ready for whatever challenges we may face next term. Thank you for 
all of the support you have given us this term so that we can continue to do the best for our Carr Stars. Take care and we 
will see you all in 2022!  

The winner is… Ben F (Y6) 

CONGRATULATIONS!  

We raised £200 for school funds. Thank you 
for your support.  

Health and Safety  

 Our risk assessment has now been updated to reflect the guidance that staff and visitors now need to wear face 

coverings again when inside the school and in communal areas. There is no requirement to wear them outside. 

 The guidance has now changed for contacts of positive cases. Contacts of positive cases (including children aged 

5 and over) should now have a PCR test and test using lateral flow tests every day for 7 days. As long as the re-

sults are negative, children can continue coming to school. 

 Covid cases in school: We are aware that several parents would like us to inform them if and when there are any 

positive Covid cases in their children’s classes. Having liaised with Public Health, we have been reminded that 

informing parents when there is a case in a class would be risking exposing the child’s identity and is not some-

thing permitted. We no longer have a duty to contact track and trace, so cannot pass on details of contacts. 

However, we will inform you periodically if there are positive cases in a year group so that you can consider 

doing regular lateral flow tests with your children. Remember there is no requirement for pupils who are con-

tacts to self-isolate at the moment, so children will continue to attend school whether they are a contact or not.  

 The positive cases that have been reported this week is a very low number in Year 3 and Year 4.  

Carr Star—Sophie W  

Sophie smashed it her target of 200 kicks and 200 punches in 2 hours by doing 500 kicks and 555 

punches.  

She also raised an amazing £430 for charity!  

Well done Sophie   

Holidays and Food Programme 

Please see the link below to find information on holiday 

clubs and provision for families this Christmas.  

https://www.york.gov.uk/HAF 

 



 


